
Dear Friends,


Hopefully, the pandemic is on its 
way into the history books and 
out of our lives. I think we all 
should have a massive mask-
burning ceremony! 


My calendar is filling up, and I am 
excited about seeing old friends 
and meeting new ones. I am 
grateful for friends who are 
traveling with me on longer trips 
to help drive. Of course, I fly to 
really long ones. My heart’s 
desire is to please the Lord in 
ALL things.


I want to tell you about a very 
exciting time I had a couple of 
weeks ago visiting two nephews 
and families in Washington State. 
I had not seen them in about 7 
1/2 years.

Brent & Iola Stringer with Katie, 
Zoey, and Libby.  John and Darcy 
Stringer with Sadie and Samuel. 
Son Shawn lives in Texas, so I 
didn’t see him. Daughter Jenna 
Kaye with husband Kyle, Barrett, 
and Blaire.
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They all blessed me with one 
exciting evening. Don Better was 
one of our pilots who married Phyllis 
just before I went to the field. When 
I arrived on the field, I took her 
place in the Mimika tribe. Don died 
about a year ago. Iola is good 
friends with her daughter, Amy.


At Don’s funeral, Iola met Jim and 
Muriel Harris. Jim was the 
helicopter pilot who flew me into 
Vakabuis on that very memorable 
day in 1980. He was the one the 
people thought was the Creator! 
They live about 3 hours away from 
Iola.


My sweet family planned one 
exciting evening with Phyliss, son 
John (who is also a pilot), wife Amy, 
and Jim, and Muriel Harris!! I had 
seen Phyliss and Don when I was 
there 7 1/2 years ago but had not 
seen the Harrises for over 35 years.  
What a blessed reunion! There were 
18 people there. 


We talked and talked, reminisced, 
and laughed all evening. It was an 
exciting time, and I felt so blessed 
to get to be with all of them and 
remember the past blessings on the 
field. A bit of what heaven will be 
like when we all get together 
forever. Thank you, Iola, and all who 
made that possible.



A friend and I are volunteering 
at The Ark for a week in 
August! 


Upcoming Meetings

I have upcoming meetings in 
Arizona, North Carolina, Illinois, 
Texas, Georgia, and Tennessee.

I love each of you for your loving support 
and prayers, and I pray that God will 
call young people into missions through 
my ministry. 

Because of Grace, 

But we have this treasure in earthen vessels, that the excellency of 
the power may be of God, and not of us.


